
On 18 August, and following completion of the works at the Longbridge junction, additional 
teams will move to Downing Street and West Street. They will be installing new crossing points, 
loading bays, greening and seating.  

 

From 18 August:  

• Downing Street will close to through-traffic north of Lower Church Lane. This is for safety 
reasons during the works. Vehicular access will be maintained for residents, deliveries 
and emergencies. Pedestrian access will be maintained at all times. This semi-
pedestrianisation is a temporary change. The road will reopen to vehicular traffic on 1 
November for the pre-Christmas period, before works resume in January when Downing 
Street will temporarily close to through traffic again.   

• The lower section of Downing Street (between Longbridge junction and Lower Church 
Lane) will open to two-way traffic. This permanent change to the road network means 
Waggon Yard car park will remain open during the closure on Downing Street. Going 
forward, this change will mean people will be able to exit the car park and travel to south 
Farnham without driving around the town centre.  

November and December: South Street and Union Road   

Pavement and resurfacing work will take place in November and December in South Street and 
Union Road, which will include minor daytime works and overnight resurfacing and repairs. This 
has been scheduled so work can continue but with minimal impact on the town centre in the 
lead up to Christmas. More information will be circulated nearer the time to affected residents 
and businesses.  

 


